

February 9,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for February 9,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Bob Betzold, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Bob Betzold, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 1.26.23– Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the January 26,2023 meeting. Being none, Bob Betzold made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions about the expenditures. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
       3.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master – Ted Williams crew performed the following work: 12 days plowing and salting roads           using 116 ten-ton loads of salt and anti-skid and 50 one ton loads of salt. Total of 115 hours of                   overtime from winter weather. Installed 2 driveway pipes. Replaced 60’ of 24” pipe on Allegheny             Ave. 2 days filling potholes. 1 day one the bike trail removing fallen rocks. Repaired malfunctioning         traffic signal on 322 at the intersection closest to McDonalds restaurant. 

       Utility Supervisor – Mike R Erwin Not Present
       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina DeLoe reported for month of January 2023 issued 10 zoning               permits for a total improvement value of $64,500. Collected $250.00 in permit fees. Sent 13 violation       notices for various zoning violations. Two (2) violations are processed through the variance process         for setback relief. Six violations have been cleared and are now complaints. Four are working toward          compliance. One violation is going to a letter of enforcement. 

       Township Manager – Eric Heil Reported to the Board: The grader auction winning bidder was awarded       to the second highest bidder due to an issue with the winning bidder being a company based in the             Netherlands and which violated Municibid polices. The winning bid was $21,900.00. and payment            had been received. A township safety committee is being formed. Monthly meetings will be held at           9:30 Am on the second Thursday of each month before the regular monthly board meeting. A 2023          Chevy 5-ton dump truck previously ordered has changed. Hallman Chevy has a new 2022 Chevy 6500      on the lot and it is around $7000 less and with the same specs as the 2023. The 2022 can be upfitted          and delivered by June. A thank you card was received from John Gureczny thanking the Township for      retirement gift and his years of employment. 

Action Items
1.   The board was presented with 4 changes to the employee handbook. Added to section 12.04 was compensatory time being allowed to cover absences; Added to section 15.01 was language to clarify when an employee is paid at the overtime rate of 1 ½ times on the observed holidays and double time on actual holidays; Section 16.03 was amended to grant 5 vacation days to new employees in their first calendar year of employment appropriately pro-rated for a partial calendar year; Section 17.04 added language to clarify where personal time off is tracked. All changes had been reviewed by the township solicitor. Motion to approve made by Matt McSparren, second by Bob Betzold.( Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes) motion passed. 
2. The board was presented with a Stormwater O & M Agreement between the Cranberry Area School District (CASD) and Cranberry Township. This is a standard O & M Agreement but modified the financial surety requirement to allow the contractor’s bond posted with the CASD to be used in lieu of one being posted with the Township. Motion to approve was made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-yes, Fred Buckholtz-yes), motion passed. 
5. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Gordon Bickel: Spoke about Polk Center, food shortages, median ages in Venango County. 
6. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS-NONE
The meeting was adjourned at 10:47AM. The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be February 23, 2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 

